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RSIPF conducts an inquiry in to a death of a 35-year-old male in 
Guadalcanal Province 

 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at the Henderson Police Station 
in Guadalcanal Province are conducting an enquiry into the death of a 35-year-old male 
person that his dead body was discovered at the Mbarade River, east of Guadalcanal on 24 
May 2021.  
 
An initial report says that the deceased left his home village and went for fishing further in 
land on the Mbarande River on 21 May 2021. The deceased however failed to return home 
on the same day. Family members and relatives conducted a search and discovered the 
deceased body on a water fall at Mbarade River.” 
 
Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Guadalcanal Province Chief Superintendent Alfred 
Uiga says, “The matter was reported to Henderson Police Station by members of the 
deceased’s family. Due to long distance and no vehicle access road, police was unable to 
attend to the scene of incident.” 
 
“Our condolences to the family and relatives of the deceased for the loss of their loved one.” 

The body of the deceased has been taken to his home village by families and relatives for 

a proper burial. 

PPC Uiga says, “An enquiry file has been established and police is calling on communities 
at Mbarade to come forward with any information that may relate to the death of the 
deceased.” 

 
//End// 
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RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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